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Delaware Housing Coalition

P.O. Box 1633 • Dover, DE 19903-1633

(302) 678-2286 • FAX (302) 678-8645

www.housingforall.org 
July 20, 2015

Karen Humes, Chief, Population Division, 
U.S. Census Bureau, Room 5H174
Washington, DC 20233

Via Email: POP.2020.Residence.Rule@census.gov

Subject: Response to the Census Bureau’s federal register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations, 80 FR 28950 (May 20, 2015). 

Dear Ms. Humes:

As Board President of the Delaware Housing Coalition, I am writing in response to your May 20 federal register notice regarding the Residence Rule and Residence Situations. 

Our organization relies on population data that accurately represents communities. Each year, we publish/update two publications that depend on Census data and that housing organizations throughout the state depend on for data that they use in planning their programs and that helps them apply for funding: Who Can Afford to Live in Delaware?, a comprehensive report on housing affordability, and Out of Reach that focuses on rental data.

We are very concerned about the Bureau’s practice of counting incarcerated individuals at the prison location since this skews population data. Most particularly, this undercounts male and African American Delawareans in our cities. I therefore urge you to count incarcerated people at their home address, rather than at the particular facility where they happen to be located on Census day. 


Sincerely,
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Susan Starrett
Dover, DE
cc: 
James Whitehorne, Acting Chief 
Census Redistricting & Voting Rights Data Office
4600 Silver Hill Road
Washington, DC 20233
james.whitehorne@census.gov
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